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        Minutes of           September 16, 2019  
        Date Approved    January 27, 2020 
            Date Filed/Village Clerk    
September 16, 2019 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen    
  Member   Ladislao Castellanos 
 
Absent:  Member   Laura Raffiani   
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes July 15, 2019 
Item #2  Wellness & Skincare     Adjourned 
Item #3  San Fratello’s Deli      New Sign 
Item #4  Dimopoulos Bruiggeman PC   New Sign  
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes July 15, 2019    
Chairwoman Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of the July 15, 2019 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Castellanos and was carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
Item #2  112 Main Street     New Sign 
Mr. Salvatore LaMarca, business owner of San Fratello’s Deli presented an application for a new sign.   
The new sign is 18 ½ inches by 131 inches.   The letters will be 9 1/8 inch gold metallic pin letters.   There 
was discussion regarding the color of the pin letters and it was suggested that they use a matte metallic 
gold finish by the manufacturer Gemini which is similar to the Quarry Restaurant next door.   
 
Chairwoman Nieminen made a motion to approve the application as presented for “San Fratello’s 
Deli” with a condition that the applicant will use matte metallic gold finish similar to the Quarry sign 
next door.  This motion was seconded by Member Castellanos and was unanimously carried by the 
board with a vote of 2-0.    
 
Item #3  73 Main Street      New Sign 
Mr. Michael Santoliquido of San Signs, representing Dimopoulos Bruggemann presented an application 
for a new sign replacing the existing sign.  The existing sign is being replaced because the partners in the 
law firm has changed.  The new sign will have the same dimensions as  the old sign, the only thing that is 
changing is the lettering.   They are brush aluminum pin letters ¼ inch thick.   The letter size for 
“Dimopoulos Bruggemann PC” is 7 inches with the exception of the “D and B” being 8 inches.   
 
Member Castellanos made a motion to approve the application as presented for “Dimopoulos 
Bruggemann PC”.  This motion was seconded by Chairwoman Nieminen and was unanimously carried 
by the board with a vote of 2-0.  
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 21, 2019 at 2:30pm. 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 


